Present were Sel. Dodge, Sel. Mansfield and secretary.

Selectmen met with Leon Geif, consulting engineer, Bonnie Meaney, Joe Foistner, David Bowen and David Elliott to go over the specs for the excavation project at the landfill. Mr. Geif who drew up the specs answered questions that the contractors had. However, Mr. Geif was not of the understanding that GZA had received bids for part of the project at the landfill. Mr. Geif will meet with GZA and then get back to the Selectmen.

Luther Farley 529-1470 inquired about trapping on Town property. Selectmen will get back to Mr. Farley.

Donald Grosso, Charles & Linda French, and Ms. Clark came in to discuss holding church service in Mr. Grosso's grey building on Route 13. They felt as long as the attendance were 35 and under they did not need to go to the Board of Adjustment for a varience. Selectmen will look into this situation further and get back to Mr. Grosso.

Louis Maynard and Edward Gallagher came in to see what stage the Selectmen were at concerning the slit in the river. Selectmen Dodge has made calls to Concord and he was referred to contact the Soil Conservation Comm. in Milford, N.H. He plans on contacting them and will be back in touch with Mr. Maynard and Mr. Gallaher.

Mirk Drew was in to discuss his septic problem.

Frank Welton called to discuss an extension on his temporary trailer permit. He will submit a letter requesting the extension. Sel. granted the extension per telephone conversation. The extention is until 12/21/87.

Jim Dod**ese** came in to discuss appointing a Forest Fire Warden for the third shift at the New Boston Tracking Station.

Meeting adjourned 12:30 Respectfully submitted Linda Sizemore